OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

January 9, 2015

OSU Foundation Board Room

Present:   Dave Chilcote, Jack Drexler, Barbara Moon (recorder), Cheryl Lyons, Gerry Olson (presiding), Helen Polensek, Tom Savage, Terri Tower, Tony VanVliet, Jack Walstad, Shari Brumbach  

President Gerry Olson called the meeting to order at 10:000 am.

Gerry Olson read a letter from Tom McClintock indicating his wish to retire from the board. Gerry also read a letter she sent to him in response, thanking him for his service. We do not need to replace him immediately as we have more than the required number of board members currently.

Gerry has invited the provost to be our guest speaker in February or March.

Approval of Minutes:  The December 5, 2014 minutes were approved as distributed .

Treasurer’s Report:
Cheryl Lyons reported the state account balance is not changed from last month and is about $2600. The scholarship fund is $6300. The scholarship endowment fund is at $29,000 which is pricncipal and not able to be accessed. Cheryl will double check on this to see if this is the case. The OSU Foundation accounts are not entirely up to date since about October but is at about $15,000.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Terri Tower reported that the newsletter is targeted to be coming out late January in electronic form. She asked for ideas for additional articles for this edition.

Scholarship: Jack Drexler made a motion for the scholarship committee, that funding for the 2015-16 OSURA scholarships be a total of $5000 for 5 scholarships. The motion was seconded by Tom Savage and the motion was approved unanimously.

Gordon Reistad has put together a detailed work plan for the application and decision process.

Staff report: Shari Brumbach reported that many more have signed up for memberships since the reminder letter went out. There are 199 total memberships paid to date. Anyone that has not paid for two years will come off the list for our communications.

Shari suggested that one OSURA board member could be given access to the listserve for purpose of maintaining and updating the list. Terri suggested that this might be a good function for the membership committee. Gerry is concerned that 12% of our members do not have email addresses, and so suggested that the electronic newsletter be printed and mailed to them. Sue Borden volunteered to call these people to see if they do, indeed, have an email address.

Program Committee submitted a written report, indicating that 69 people have signed up for the January 9 dinner preceding the OSU Women’s basketball game. This is the largest attendance we have ever had at one of these events. In February, date TBA, there will be a program on earthquakes. February 27 will be a dinner followed by the gymnastics meet vs. Utah. Terri Tower is arranging an Albany carousel tour for spring, and one more speaker is planned for June.
Old Business: 

Goals for 2014-15: The consensus was to aim for October for the Fall kickoff. We should emphasize bringing guests. Gerry asked that a committee be formed to begin planning. Barbara Moon, Tom Savage, and Dave Chilcote agreed to help but not chair the committee. We should ask Susan Poole to help. This could also be a good time to give an award to retired faculty. Tony suggested recognition of upcoming new faculty who show promise. Tony Van Vliet will sit in on planning for the fall event Gerry agreed to chair. 
Gerry will approach the honors college to see what opportunities might exist for working with us.

Tom suggested students who are struggling might be another target for our help. (EOP)

New business:

Nominating committee: It would be helpful to have another person who is more recently retired to assist the nominating committee. Those current board members eligible for re-election are Gordon Reistad, Cheryl Lyons, Roy Arnold and Tony Van Vliet. Those going off the board are Terri Tower and Helen Polensek. Tom Savage is chair of the nominating committee. Dave Chilcote and Cheryl Lyons volunteered to assist.

Gerry asked the membership committee to further discuss the idea of changing the membership to a “household only” category.

In discussing what questions we have for Provost Sabah, the issue of parking for retirees came up again.

Changes in university academic structure would also be a topic of interest. What does he think of the future of the e-campus program in relationship to the on-campus program and the Bend campus? A new organizational chart of administration would be helpful. 

Bylaws: Special interest groups are not in the bylaws, and Board members felt it was not necessary to include them at this time. The golf committee needs to be removed as a standing committee. 

Plans for annual meeting: Ed Ray has the annual meeting on his calendar for May 6, 2015. Most activity for this meeting comes from committees, such as scholarship and nominating. Gerry asked for a current list of all committee members. Sue Borden is in charge of volunteer of the year. Gerry and Shari will work on the food. Entertainment in the past has been the barbershop quartet or the Beaver Country Hot Air Band. Gerry asked for recommendations. “Raging Grannies” were suggested and Sue Borden will find out how to contact them. Jack Walstad suggested having a current scholarship recipient talk about what our help has meant to them. Perhaps we can present our new scholarship winners at our fall event?

Our meetings will be at the Foundation for all remaining meetings except for February. A meeting spot is needed for February.

Announcements

The meeting was adjourned at 11:38am

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Moon

Next meetings: 

February 6

March 6

April 3

May 1

May 6 annual meeting

